
   
 
9600 Escarpment Blvd., Suite 745-4   Date:   06.03.22 
Austin, Texas  78789     Project:  New Growth at  

Roger Hanks Park 
          City of Dripping Springs  
          Parkland Dedication Plan 

 
MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Howard Koontz, City of Dripping Springs City Planner 
 Laura Mueller, City of Dripping Springs City Attorney 
 
Cc:  N/A  
 
 
 

This memo serves as follow-up correspondence to the review by LUCK Design Team, LLC of the New Growth 
at Roger Hanks Park Parkland Dedication Plan submitted May 31, 2022. Please see attached Parkland 
Dedication Plan Narrative and site plans. 
 
***   ***   *** 
 
After review we have the following observations and recommendations: 
 

1. At 240 proposed residential units, the amount of parkland required per ordinance is 10.43 acres. 
 

2. A total of 10.52 acres of physical land is being dedicated to the City as public parkland, itemized as 
shown below: 

a. Public Parks = 4.89 acres 
b. Public Open Space = 1.28  
c. Amenity Pond =2.47 acres 
d. Private Parkland = 1.88 

 
3. The amount of parkland dedication acreage exceeds ordinance requirements by 0.09 acres.  

 
4. The parkland development fee required by ordinance for the 240 units is $155,520. The developer has 

indicated that the full amount of that parkland development fee will be paid. 
 

5. Public parkland will have a 5’ wide concrete trail with benches and picnic tables and will be left in a 
primarily natural state. 
 

6. Park amenities on private parkland include the following:  
 

 3,000 square foot Class A clubhouse amenity facility   

 1,500 square foot resort-style pool  

 Community high-speed Wi-Fi  

 Yoga/fitness rooms  

 Barbecue grills/outdoor kitchen with ramada shade structure  

 Indoor and outdoor lounge areas  

 Central linear park for passive recreation connected to club amenity  

 Pocket parks and walking paths  



 Bike racks  

 Benches and seating  

 Electric car charging stations  
 

 
7.  A 10’ trail connection along the west side of Roger Hanks Parkway is proposed by the developer to be 

in compliance with the City of Dripping Springs Official City-Wide Trails Plan dated August 26, 2020. 
This trail surface is concrete. 
 

 
 

 
We recommend Parks and Recreation Commission approval of the New Growth at Roger Hanks Park 
Parkland Dedication Plan. 
 
 
Prepared By: Brent Luck 


